RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

February 19, 2003

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Wednesday, February 19, 2003 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors: 

Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Steve McQuilken; DMJM+Harris


Rusty Green, Vice President/Director 
Raul Guzman;



Jerry Davis, Director



Lindsey Case;



Tom Cone, Director



Charles Cothern; URS

Jenny Chang;

Carl Schuler, Planning Department

Terry Schooler; Schooler & Associates, Inc. (Acting Secretary)

Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott, Miller & Cowan, P.C.

Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Woods called the meeting to order at 8:45 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve January minutes and to excuse Holger Christiansen, Secretary/Director from the meeting was made by Mr. Green and seconded by Mr. Davis.  It was unanimously approved.

Engineering 

& Design
Steve McQuilken, DMJM+Harris made a status report on the projects as follows:  

1) Project “A” is still to start construction March 1, 2003.  Still need to finalize purchase of the Reel property and the “Church” property, but project can start due to having Possession and Use Agreements with the property owners.  Tom Cone indicated a willingness to contact Mary Francis, broker for the Reel family, if we need some further discussions with them.

2) There was some discussion as to the detour plans.  Mr. McQuilken responded that contract requires utilizing the detour for thirty calendar days.  This would happen after the new Templeton Gap routing is constructed.  

3) DMJM is in the process of finalizing the Project “B” design.  They expect to have the legal descriptions for right-of-way processing in the next two weeks.  Legals will then be sent to the appraisers for preliminary discussion with the property owners.

4) We still have a target date to advertise Project “B” for September 2003.

5) Charles Cothern spoke as to the issue of the drainage crossing at Meridian Road and Woodmen.  The intent is to include the drainage from the northeast corner to the southeast corner of the Woodmen Road Project, based upon the approved drainage report submitted by the owner of the northeast corner at Woodmen and Meridian.

Manager’s Report

1) Mr. Schooler reported on the status of the power line relocation.  He is still working with the State Highway Department regarding this relocation and to do it in conjunction with their intersection construction at Woodmen and Powers.  Based on meetings with CDOT and Federal EA personnel, it is recommended that the relocation not be done as a part of Project “C” at this time.  There is monies available both through the District and through the State’s funding sources to do this.  We are now moving on a course of action with CSU to finish design, order materials and to build by late Summer 2003.

2) Mr. Schooler reported on the need for directors insurance.  Susemihl pointed out the small likelihood of potential suits related to this item.  However, Schooler is still pursuing cost for directors and officers liability insurance with limits of $150,000 and $600,000.  The Board will still like to see the cost for this insurance before determining whether to waive obtaining the insurance.  The Board would also like Schooler to pursue information on a policy for property reliability and the related cost.  He will report back at the next month’s meeting.  

3) Schooler asked for comments on the sign layout and recommended moving forward with construction of the sign.  Carl Schuler, from County Planning Department, recommended getting proper approvals through the El Paso County DOT.  

4) Schooler handed out a contact information sheet for the Board members to update.

Legal Report

1) Mr. Susemihl handed out the final draft of the IGA, which has been approved by the County Board of Commissioners and is awaiting signatures.  Also, the agreement is being processed by city staff and he hopes to be heard by City Council on February 25.  Motion was made by Mr. Green to approve the IGA as submitted and was seconded by Mr. Cone.  It was approved unanimously. 

2) Mr. Susemihl also indicated that he has been in contact with Steve Jeffers and has informed him of our intent of issuing the bonds around September 2003.  

3) He also indicated that he has received interest from another property owner in joining the District in the area of the “school” property.  

Building Permit

& Platting Fees
Mr. Schooler submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of the record.  

Old Business
Motion was made by Mr. Davis to approve the invoices as submitted and was seconded by Mr. Green.

.

New Business
No additional discussed.
Next Meeting
The next meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for March 19, 2003 at 8:30 a.m. at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler

\\TIGER\Schooler\Woodmen Road Metro Dist\Minutes\Minutes - Feb 19, 2003.doc

